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UPDATE STATUS 
Each year, school districts receive an efficiency rating of their student transportation operations 

using previous school year data recorded in the transportation funding system, Student 

Transportation Allocation Reporting System (STARS). Regional transportation coordinators (RTCs) 

conduct efficiency reviews for those districts with an efficiency rating below 90% or for districts 

with a rating above 90% that were previously below 90%. Data were not available to determine 

efficiency ratings because of school building closures in the spring of 2020 due to the COVID-19 

pandemic. Therefore, efficiency reviews were not conducted in 2021. 
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LEGAL NOTICE 

 

Please make sure permission has been received to use all elements of this publication (images, charts, 

text, etc.) that are not created by OSPI staff, grantees, or contractors. This permission should be 

displayed as an attribution statement in the manner specified by the copyright holder. It should be 

made clear that the element is one of the “except where otherwise noted” exceptions to the OSPI open 

license. For additional information, please visit the OSPI Interactive Copyright and Licensing Guide. 

OSPI provides equal access to all programs and services without discrimination based on sex, race, 

creed, religion, color, national origin, age, honorably discharged veteran or military status, sexual 

orientation including gender expression or identity, the presence of any sensory, mental, or physical 

disability, or the use of a trained dog guide or service animal by a person with a disability. Questions 

and complaints of alleged discrimination should be directed to the Equity and Civil Rights Director at 

360-725-6162 or P.O. Box 47200 Olympia, WA 98504-7200. 

Download this material in PDF at OSPI Reports to the Legislature webpage. This material is available 

in alternative format upon request. Contact the Resource Center at 888-595-3276, TTY 360-664-

3631. Please refer to this document number for quicker service: 21-0036. 
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Superintendent of Public Instruction is licensed under a Creative Commons 
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owners. Sections used under fair use doctrine (17 U.S.C. § 107) are marked. 
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